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 Njambi OBJ2014/1367/P 15/04/2014  14:29:22 Dear Camden council,

I strongly object to change of the beautiful sir Richard Steele to a block of flats. We frequent the venue 

including the comedy nights and we are most perturbed by its change of use. For us its an escape from 

daily grind. It sad to destroy a real British institution by converting it into yet another block of flats. 

The council ought to be preserving buildings the like Sir Richard Steele and not destroying them. I 

strongly object to this conversion as it will destroy yet another piece of British Heritage. Please 

reconsider this application.

190 Meadvale road

 James Veitch OBJ2014/1367/P 14/04/2014  16:41:09 I’m writing to voice my strong opposition to the conversion of the first and second floors of the Sir 

Richard Steele into flats. The Sir Richard Steele is a public house steeped in history, a vital meeting 

place for local residents, a hive of community activity and one of the few remaining authentic and 

beautiful pubs in an area that is increasingly losing them to flats and other financially motivated 

ventures. 

I attend the comedy night every weekend.It’s well regarded and one of a small number of venues where 

top-quality comedians perform work-in-progress comedy among lesser known comedians. The shows 

are always packed, the MC has to turn groups away at the door every other week. 

Must everything be bought and converted into something more lucrative? One day, in the not so distant 

future, we will reminisce about these halcyon days and wonder at what critical point everything became 

an All Bar One. Where did the pubs of our forebears go, we will wonder. What happened to tradition 

and the fostering of community? How did everything become so bland, so sanitised, so sad? I believe 

it’s collections of small decisions such as these that loom larger in the long run. If we let this slip, if we 

downsize this gem of a pub (in their own words a “north London institution,”) we’ll have lost 

something truly precious.

225 Royal College 

Street

Flat 5

NW1 9LT

 Steven Hall COMMNT2014/1367/P 14/04/2014  19:04:08 An act of cultural vandalism. The pub is an important community resource, and the function room 

upstairs vital for providing an entertainment space. The proposed residential conversion would hugely 

negatively impact upon the community. I would fear a negative impact on the businesses and shops 

nearby.

7a Eton Avenue

 V Hayes COMMNT2014/1367/P 16/04/2014  16:59:38 I am saddened to read of more attacks on my favourite Pub .I am sure if the flats proposal goes ahead 

there will be complaints from the future residents about noise and the eventual closing of the garden  

and eventually the bar and pub. I assume that is what the developers want to create more profit . No 

concern for the local community ,the Haverstock  Arms as an example. Have used the Pub since Fred's 

day

16 Glenloch Rd

London NW3 4BU
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